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Umpires Invitation 

VICTOR Croatian International 2025 
CROATIA, Samobor, 25 – 28 September 2025 

                                          

FUTURE SERIES TOURNAMENT 

Part of the BADMINTON EUROPE ELITE CIRCUIT 
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Umpires Invitation 
It is our pleasure to invite one or more of your umpires to the Victor Croatian International.  
 
SPORT hall Samobor; Andrije Hebranga 26 A, 10430 Samobor 
www: samobor.hr/sport/sportska-dvorana-samobor-p399 
 
 

The invitation is under the following terms: 

 The organizer will provide the accommodation (Hotel “Lavica”, Livadićeva 5, Samobor) 
and umpires’ meals (full board).  Hotel is 400 m - walking distance to sport hall) 

 The organizer will provide transport from the Franjo Tuđman airport, from main railway / bus 
station and back. 

 Daily allowance in amount of 20 EUR/day, for competition days (payment in cash, on Sat, 27 
Sep) 

 The umpires are expected to share rooms with their colleagues. 
 The umpires or their national associations should meet their own travel costs. 
 The umpires are expected to arrive on Wednesday, 24 Sep before the Umpires Briefing (time 

of arrival at the airport should be 17:00 the latest, to be able to attend the briefing) and 
depart no later than Sunday, 28 Sep after the last match has finished. 
 

Provisional schedule: Wednesday, 24 Sep  21:00  Briefing in the hotel Livadić  
                                       Thursday, 25 Sep                09.00  Qualifying rounds  
                                        Friday, 26 Sep                  09.00  Main rounds  
                                       Saturday, 27 Sep                10.00   Quarter finals and 16.00 Semi finals  
                                       Sunday, 28 Sep                  10.00-15.00 Finals 
 
We would appreciate if you can inform us if you have an umpire for the tournament no later 
than Friday, 29 August 2025. 
Name and travel details please send to the following address: 

E-mail: umpires@cba.hr 

Look forward to hosting your umpire/s in Samobor! 

With best regards, 

Croatian Badminton Association                                                       Tournament Director 
Technical Officials Committee                                            Željko Miškulin   
      


